Pier Transfer:

Another issue having to do with pier assignments is the transfer document. In the past, an off-shore property that was bought by a new owner would use the transfer document to transfer the prior owner’s pier assignment to the new owner.

I believe this is contrary to the court orders:

Jan 21, 2014 Order Order 7 (c):  Requests for pier sites and/or pier slips should be assigned in the order they are received by the Conference.

Pier Administration Policy 9: …New pier locations are assigned on a first-come first served basis and are not guaranteed. …Pier assignments are not deeded with the property nor are all non-lakefront property owners guaranteed a pier placement.

Pier assignments are to the owner/person living in Epworth Forest, not deeded to the property. Assignments should be given in the order of receipt. Pier Transfer Document (on web site) was put together in the past by those that had piers. They were looking out for their own interests, as are Sharon and Kara. What about those that want a pier? The number of piers assignments is static (unless we correct the empty pier situation and build additional community piers). A property owner that does not have an assignment can NEVER get one. A new owner, that happens to buy a property where the previous owner had a pier, gets one immediately. THIS IS NOT FAIR!!

Both sides (new off-shore and existing off-shore) will argue property values. Both are true. If you own a property with a pier it is more valuable if the pier goes with the property (but it does not). If you own a property without a pier, but you can get one in a reasonable time frame, the property is more valuable. If someone wants a guarantee of a pier on the lake, they need to buy lake-front!! Otherwise, assignments should be as ordered by the court, “assigned in order they are received”.

